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Dear Friends, March is here and it’s filled with so much. Please remember to turn your clocks ahead 

one hour on March 10
th

. It’s better to turn your clocks ahead on March 9
th

 just before going to sleep. 

This way, when you get up, you are at the correct time. 

We are halfway through Lent. Lent is where we are to look into our hearts and see what gets in the 

way of our relationship with God. There are some things we can do to help with our relationship 

with God.  

1 Prayer- This isn’t big words or lengthy prayers. It’s just about having a conversation. Talk to God as 

you would someone close to you.  

2 Serving- When we serve and help someone, we take the focus off of ourselves. Jesus tells us that 

whatever we do to the least of these, we do to him. Helping someone in need is what we are called 

to do. 

3 Read the bible- The bible not only tells us of how much God loves us, but also all that God has 

done for us. Join a bible study/small group. This is a great way to grow in your faith and community. 

4 Worship- Come to worship regularly. It helps with understanding with what God is trying to tell us 

and you will feel a stronger connection to our community of faith. Worship has many facets to it. It’s 

about thanking God for all we have been given. Experiencing singing songs of praise with other 

Christians is an amazing feeling; and receiving forgiveness through the Lord’s Supper, that gives us 

new life. 

5 Forgiveness- To forgive because we’ve been forgiven. Forgiveness lifts the pain of the hurt off of 

you and offers a new life. It truly has to be one of the most difficult of human acts, not only to give 

but also to receive. It is also one of the greatest gifts we can give or receive. Forgiveness says the past 

will not define us. 

Holy Week and Easter are coming soon. It starts with Palm Sunday on March 24
th

 with services at 9 

am and 11:00 am. March 28
th

 is Maundy Thursday with services at 12 pm and 7 pm. March 29
th

 is 

Good Friday with services at 12 pm and 7 pm. Easter is March 31
st
 with services at 6:30, 9, and 11:00.  

There will be a special Easter service on Saturday, March 30
th

 at 5 pm. Also, this service is for 1
st
 re-

sponders, medical staff, and anyone who can’t make Easter Sunday services because of work. 

I love Easter, and some days make that happen, starting with Palm Sunday; with Jesus’ triumphant 

ride into Jerusalem. The people are shouting for joy that Jesus is there.  

(continued to the next page)  



 

Then we have Maundy Thursday where we receive the sacrament of Holy Communion, and then 

Good Friday is a time to reflect on Jesus’ sacrifice on the cross for our sins. I want to invite you all 

to come in person and experience Holy Week in the fullest way.  

These days are powerful and meaningful. They are filled with passion, betrayal, pain, and suffer-

ing, but there also is victory and grace (unconditional love and forgiveness). Easter morning is 

when God’s promise of salvation comes to fruition. Because of Jesus, we have hope of a new life. 

To all of the people who watch us online, we truly hope that one day, if you are able, you will 

come to church and experience our amazing congregation that is here at EPLC. Your worship ex-

perience will have a greater impact when you experience the passion and love that comes from 

Jesus in community.  

Peace, Pastor Joe 

———————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Memorials Edison Park Lutheran Church is grateful for the following        

donations for the Window Funds: 

In Memory of Barbara Smith  
Given by  

Glenda J Sayre  

John & Susan Klas  

Marge Doud  

 

In Memory of Jerry Gaede  
Diane Wilk  

 

Gifts to the Foundation  
Glenda Sayre  

Gary Duszak  

Karen Svendsen  
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Dear Friends, 

On Ash Wednesday we began a pilgrimage, a journey in which each step we took matched one in 
a story.  We began with ashes on our forehead, ashes that were made from the palm branches of 
Palm Sunday.  As we continue on our Lenten journey, this month we walk with Jesus into Jerusa-
lem on Palm Sunday, the city where crowds welcomed him on the Sabbath by spreading palm 
branches under his feet, and where he was executed by the week’s end. 

And by the end of this month we’ll gather for Holy Week, Good Friday, and the Easter celebration.  
For Christians, this is the highlight of the church year. Without the resurrection, it would just be an-
other change of seasons.  But as believers in Christ, we know that Jesus defeated death on that first 
Easter morning, and because he lives, we shall live also!  This would be a great opportunity to in-
vite friends, neighbors, or co-workers to come and hear this Good News! 

The season of Lent gives us a chance to pause from our often hectic and over-scheduled days and 
reflect on how God is leading us and guiding our path.  Remember that we have a God who loves 
us, forgives us, and accepts us – just as we are. There’s nothing we can do to make God love us 
more, and there’s nothing we can do to make God love us less. God loves us unconditionally and 
we are never outside of his care.  

Lent is a journey towards the cross.  And towards a tomb, and the mysterious, unending joy of 
those who found that tomb empty.  This journey is a chance to rewrite our own stories, to take the 
chaotic and traumatic events of our lives and rewrite them into a new story, a new life.  Only God 
in Christ cannot merely forgive sins, but make the sinner whole.  Only he has the grace, which can 
change a sinner into a saint. 

Easter is a living expression of the hope that God has brought into the world through the death 
and resurrection of Jesus.  This hope of renewal and new life, both present and future is at the 
heart of the Good News.  We are commissioned to share this hope with others. Who will you tell, 
and who will you invite, to come and hear the Good News that Christ is risen? 

A much-loved tradition here at EPLC is the cross that is covered with Easter lilies on Easter morning.  
If you’re new to our congregation, you might not know that it is the same cross that stood bare all 
during Lent inside the altar rail, and it was made from the last real Christmas tree that we had in 
the sanctuary.  It holds a lot of history and tradition, and it’s something that is very meaningful to 
many people.  It’s a labor of love to create the Easter cross and I’m thankful to the volunteers who 
have agreed to take on the project again this year.  With so much change in our world, it’s nice to 
still carry on a tradition that is so meaningful.  After the Easter services, we put the cross outside for 
the community to see. If you’d like to donate toward the cost of this beautiful tradition, please just 
indicate “Easter Cross” on your envelope.  You can also designate your donation as a memorial to 
honor a friend or loved one.  Memorials are a great way to honor those dear to us, while at the 
same time providing a financial blessing for this ministry.  

As we complete our Lenten journey and walk the path to Calvary, we remember that we have a 
Savior who loved us enough to die for us.  And as we celebrate the Resurrection, we have the as-
surance that we will be united with him in a resurrection like his.  Accept the grace and forgiveness 
that marks you as a redeemed child of God.  Rejoice in that Good News! 

 
Easter Blessings to you, 

Deacon Carole Edwards 
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Online Church Directory 

We're sending out the link to create your own username and password again, the link will expire 

in a month. 

 

 Instructions after you receive the invite: 

1) Click on the link to create your username and password. 

2) After entering the site, Click the "My Profile" tab and enter information as you'd like. 

3) Upload a photo. 

4) Click "Update" to save after changing any information. 

5) Click on "Families" tab 

6) Click on your Family and add information 

7) Click "Update" to save 

8) The Administrator must add Members to Families. Please send an email to an Admin (below) to 

make any additions. 



 

 

Easter Flowers:  

Remember your loved ones with a lily, 

peace lily, gerbera daisy or begonia for 

Easter. Forms can be found at the Welcome 

Desk. Order must be received by March 

17th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We're seeking donations once more this year to 

fund the Easter  

Cross flowers. Kindly note "Donation for Easter 

Cross" on the memo line of your check. Thank 

you for your support.  
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Please contact Pastor Joe at 

224-204-7554 or Deacon Carole Edwards at773-580-3617 when you are hos-

pitalized or whenever you would like a phone call or a visit. Even if you would 

rather not have a visit, we would still appreciate the  opportunity to pray for 

your healing.  

Window donations: $60,002.00  
 

 

To reserve a spot (s) for transportation with the church Van, 
please contact Leslie. We will meet in the church parking lot 

@  

1:15pm and take the Church van. 

9 spots available on the church van. 

The Veterans Task Force will be collecting food items 
for the O'Hare Airport USO from now through March 
24th. Donations of individually wrapped snack items 
would be appreciated. For example: sm. bags of chips, 
pretzels, cookies, granola bars, gum, candy bars, 
etc. Unfortunately, no home baked goods are accept-
ed at this time. Donations can be dropped off at the 
Welcome Center. (The USO is a rest and recuperation 
area in the airport for our traveling military men and 
women.) We thank you for your donations and       
support towards our mission.  
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Altar Flowers: If you would like to order altar, pulpit or baptismal flowers, please call 

the office or email Leslie (lmartinez@edisonparkchurch.com). We ask for one week’s 

notice. Altar flowers: $40 (for a set of two) or Pulpit or baptismal flowers: $25   

The Men’s Ministry meets on the second Saturday of the month for men’s breakfast at Jimmy’s on 

Rand Rd 1440 Rand Road, Des Plaines at 8:00am. 

EPLC Medical Lending closet: Items available for loan: walkers, wheelchairs, bath chairs, wheel-

chairs, toilet seats and crutches. Please call the church office 773-631-9131 or email 

lmartinez@edisonparkchurch.com ahead so we can make sure we have the item you need. 

Scheduling a Baptism?  

     Contact the church office at             

773-631-9131to begin the process. 

Scheduling a Wedding?  

Contact the church office to get your 

date on the calendar, and we’ll help you 

in the initial stages.  

Do you receive our Friday weekly email? Look for “News and events at EPLC” email in your spam, if 
not please call the church office 773-631-9131 or email Leslie @ lmartinez@edisonparkchurch.com  

Tap into Theology at Edison Park Inn on first Tuesday of the month from 7:30pm. This will be a time 

of looking at all that is going on in our city, country and world and how we respond. through the 

eyes of faith and what Jesus calls us to do and be.  
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